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UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 

EASTERN DISTRICT OF MICHIGAN 
 

NOTICE REGARDING BANKRUPTCY NOTICING CENTER (BNC) 
NOTICES DELIVERY TO CANADA 

 
 
On September 26, 2025, Canada Post announced a shutdown due to national labor 
actions between Canada Post and the Canadian Union of Postal Workers.  Since 
this time and through October 1, 2025, Bankruptcy Noticing Center (BNC) notices 
for delivery to Canada have been held at the Canada/United States border and will 
not be delivered to intended recipients until after the postal strike has concluded. 
 
As of October 2, 2025, the BNC contractor began bypassing notices containing the 
word Canada in the last line of the address. As part of the bypass process, the BNC 
notifies the debtor’s attorney of mail that is bypassed as undeliverable.  Bypassed 
addresses are indicated as such on the BNC Certificate of Notice. 
 
Please visit the Bankruptcy Noticing Center’s site for more information and 
updates at https://bnc.uscourts.gov/ 
 
Date: October 09, 2025  Todd M. Stickle 
   Clerk of Court 
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